Minutes
District College Prep Meeting
Friday, October 8, 2010





2:00-3:00 p.m. 
S-117 
In attendance:  Eileen DeLuca, Caroline Seefchak, Jaime Marecz, Roberta Moore, Joe Roles, Sabine Eggleston, Troy Tucker, Kevin Lavarack, Marjorie Moller

I. Welcome
II. Successes/Accomplishments
a. Professor Lavarack reported that his Fall A MAT 9013 class had “survived.”  He had good retention and pending the final, good success rates.

b. Professor Eggleston reported that the major work on the MAT syllabi had been completed.

c. Professor Moore reported that the reading and writing tutoring program in Collier was very successful and wanted to share that lab staff members Amber McClain and Pat Chrisman had been very helpful to students.

d. Dr. Seefchak reported success using “iclickers” with students and thanked Professor Marshall and Professor Eggleston for the guidance.

III. Discipline updates on syllabi revision

a. Professor Eggleston reported on the progress on the C.P. Mathematics syllabi revision.  On Friday, October 1 C.P. Math faculty from Lee and Charlotte reviewed syllabi. Drafts were sent out to adjuncts and other campuses for comment.  She shared that all Gen. Ed. competencies had been removed but “QR” would be added where appropriate.
b. Dr. Seefchak reported on the English syllabi.  She took the lead on ENC 9010 and Dr. Grove took the lead on 9020.  Syllabi were emailed out to all faculty for comment.

c. Professor Tucker reported on EAP syllabi.  On October 1, EAP faculty from Collier and Lee met from 3:30-5:00 p.m. Professor Tucker led the Reading and Listening/Speaking group in I-122 (TLC) and Professor Rotonda led the Grammar and Writing Group in S-250.  Notes were taken at each meeting and drafts will be sent out to all for comment.

d. Dr. DeLuca reported that she had met with Professor Hester regarding the Reading syllabi.  Professor Hester and Professor LeMaster have sent out learning outcomes for comment. Plans to incorporate Literature Circles for the Fall semester were discussed.

e. Dr. DeLuca asked that lead faculty invite comment from all adjuncts and all campuses.  All faculty should be encouraged to make suggestions to the content, not just reviewing for grammatical errors or omissions.

IV. Textbooks

a. Dr. DeLuca reminded faculty that any changes for Spring must be sent to Amanda Romero (atorres4@edison.edu) by October 15.

V. Review Final Version of Vision and Mission
a. The current draft of the Mission Statement (see attached) was passed out and reviewed for further comment.  The consensus of the present faculty was that no further changes were needed.

VI. Program Mapping
a. The current draft of the College Prep program map (see attached) was passed out and reviewed for further comment.  Professor Tucker made the suggestion that the First Year Experience course (QEP) may not directly relate to the EAP students, and a student taking two or more EAP classes should probably not be required to take the course.  Dr. DeLuca will bring this suggestion to the QEP committee.  Dr. DeLuca will ask all faculty to review the chart and send any other suggested changes to her as soon as possible.

VII. Needs Analysis and Satisfaction Survey

a. While reviewing the program map, a discussion emerged about how to properly advise students into courses that pair well with College Prep courses.  Dr. DeLuca shared that Professor Tucker had shared the idea of a “Needs Analysis” survey that could be given to instructors of credit courses.  A survey and possibly interviews could be done to determine the Reading, Writing and Mathematics knowledge/skills needed for the course.  Dr. DeLuca will ask C.P. faculty to brainstorm ideas to create a survey that could be distributed at the end of the current term.

VIII. Lab Hours

a. The group discussed the current policy for lab hours (only English requires lab hours).  Some faculty on Charlotte campus would like to re-instate required lab hours.  Faculty reviewed the pros and cons.  Other suggestions were:

i. Individual professors can assign lab hours and assess accordingly.
ii. Lab assignments may be completed rather than a set number of hours.
iii. Sabine encourages lab use by asking student to do test corrections in lab and having their corrections signed by lab staff.

iv. Professor Moore gives assignments that may only be completed in the lab.

v. Dr. Seefchak gives assignments that may be tracked on the computer and count towards lab hours even if done at home.

vi. Some faculty voluntarily hold office hours in the lab.
b. Sabine shared concerns that some of the newer lab staff may not have been trained.  Dr. DeLuca will review training requirements.

c. Other suggestions made:  Lab staff may be invited to visit classrooms.  Faculty should sit with lab staff to review their course requirements.

IX. e-studio information and open house:
a. e-studio faculty and staff will be sharing literature and asking to visit classes to provide students with information about the courses.

X. Professional Development Opportunities
a. Conferences

b. TLC offerings

c. Communities of Practice:  Dr. DeLuca encouraged faculty to join in on one of the “Communities of Practice Groups” to begin in November and run through the Spring.  College Prep faculty can receive a stipend (amount TBD) for participation.
Communities of Practice

In November, in the Teaching and Learning Center, we will jump start three new groups under the broad title “Community of Practice.”  This community will focus on sharing ideas and best practices in individual disciplines. 

The “Community of Practice: Writing Focus” will have an organizational meeting on Monday, November 15th from 3-4pm in the TLC.  This is an opportunity for faculty from English, College Prep English, EAP, and Writing Intensive courses to share ideas and discuss best practices.

The “Community of Practice: Math Focus” will meet on Wednesday, November 17th from 3-4. This is an opportunity for faculty from Mathematics, College Prep Mathematics, and Mathematics Education to share ideas and discuss best practices.

The “Community of Practice: Reading Focus” group will meet on Thursday, November 18th from 3-4pm.  This is an opportunity for faculty from College Prep Reading, Reading Education, EAP and any faculty interested in helping students read texts to share ideas and discuss best practices.

At these organizational meetings, the individual groups will determine their future meeting dates and topics of discussion.   The plan is to meet three times during the Spring semester. Please look for these exciting meetings on the TLC Workshop list on the portal and register for the meeting in your area of interest.
XI. Other

a. Professor Moore suggested using technology to have virtual meetings with adjuncts from all campuses once or twice a term.

b. Outside of faculty meetings both Jaime Marecz and Sabine Eggleston have suggested having an organized Birthday Club or Sunshine Club.  
Please send agenda items for the next faculty meeting to atorres4@edison.edu one week prior to meeting!
